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WEST HESLERTON C.E. PRIMARY SCHOOL 
Head: Rachel Wells B.A.(Hons)Q.T.S. NPQH 
High Street, West Heslerton, Malton, North Yorkshire. YO17 8RD 
Telephone: 01944/728286; E-mail:- admin@heslerton.n-yorks.sch.uk ;  
 

“Children are at the centre of all we do.”  

NEWSLETTER 7th FEBRUARY 2025 

Our newsletter is also available to view on the school website at:  
https://heslerton.n-yorks.sch.uk/parents/newsletters 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

KEEPER WOOD 
 

96.23% 
 

FARTHING WOOD 
 

90.0% 

DIARY DATES 
Monday 10th February, Badger Wood parental videocalls 1:10 
– 5pm. 

• Farthing Wood in person parent meetings 3:30 – 
5:30pm. 

Tuesday 11th February, Keeper Wood parental videocalls 1:10 
– 5pm. 
Wednesday 12th February, Y1 & Y2 Dodgeball MCSC. 

• Farthing Wood parental videocalls 1:10 – 5pm. 

• Keeper Wood in person parent meetings 3:30 – 
5:30pm. 

Thursday 13th February, Badger Wood in person parent 
meetings 3:30 – 5:30pm. 
Friday 14th February, School closes for half term. 
 

HALF TERM BREAK 
 
Monday 24th February, School opens to pupils. 

• Pop up library. 

• Gymnastics Club YR to Y2 week 1. 

• Final day to return Y3 – Y6 parental lunch slip. 
Tuesday 25th February, Drama Club Y3 – Y6 week 1. 
Monday 3rd March, FW Jorvik Viking Centre trip. 

• Gymnastics Club YR to Y2 week 2. 
Tuesday 4th March, Drama Club Y3 – Y6 week 2. 
Wednesday 5th March, KW Maths Day – see box. 
Thursday 6th March, World Book Day. 
Friday 7th March, Friends Disco 3:30 – 5pm. 
 
These are some of the dates we know. There may be changes 
so please check the school website and Dojo for details. 
http://www.heslerton.n-yorks.sch.uk  

BADGER WOOD 
 

96.36 % 
 

Y1 & Y2 DODGEBALL 
The children in Y1 & Y2 will be taking part in a 
Dodgeball event at MCSC on Wednesday, 12th 
February. 
The children will travel with Fletcher’s coaches 
and be accompanied by Mrs Triffitt and Miss 
Johnson. We will leave school after lunch at 
12.30 and return for the end of the school day.   
Pupils will need to take their own inhalers if 
necessary. School carries insurance for all 
school trips. In case of emergency please 
contact the school. 
 
 PARENTS EVENING 
Thank you for booking appointments. Staff are 
looking forward to discussing your child’s 
successes. 
It is expected that parents attend termly 
parents evening. If you have not booked an 
appointment, you have missed this opportunity 
this term. 
Our next event will be an Open Evening on 
Wednesday 4th July. 

AFTER SCHOOL FOREST CHILDCARE CLUB 
Sessions for next half term are open and 
available to book on ParentPay. Places are 
booked quickly as numbers are limited. 

REVD TURNER 
Revd Cate Turner visited school again on Thursday. If your child 
accessed this, you will have received a Dojo message. 

SENT HOME 

• Y3 & Y4 Residential letter. 

• Friends Disco flyer & song requests. 

• Parental lunch letter Y3 – Y6. 

• A pencil for each child from the 
National Horseracing College for their 
brilliant behaviour! 

• Spring / Summer 2025 Menu 

mailto:admin@heslerton.n-yorks.sch.uk
https://heslerton.n-yorks.sch.uk/parents/newsletters
http://www.heslerton.n-yorks.sch.uk/
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GYMNASTICS CLUB 
There will be a Gymnastics Club at West Heslerton CE 
School next half term for 6 weeks for pupils in 
Reception, Years 1 & 2. 
The club will be run by Harry Sheader Sports School, 

funded by school sports funding, free of charge to 

children.  

This will take place from 3.30pm – 4.30pm from 

Monday 24th February to Monday 31st March 2025 

inclusive. Numbers are limited therefore, places will 

be on a first come, first served basis.  

This club is accredited by the Children’s University. 

Should your child decide not to continue, please let 

us know. Places are limited. 

Should your child wish to join this club, please block 

book the sessions on ParentPay.  

 

DRAMA CLUB 
The Drama Club at West Heslerton CE School has 
been extended into next half term for 6 weeks for 
pupils in Years 3 - 6. 
 
Please note that we have extended the club and 
current bookings for those children booked in for 
this half term.  
This is to provide the children with the opportunity 
to take part next half term due to illness of coaches 
this half term. 
 
The club will be run by Stephen Joseph Theatre and 

will be free of charge.  

This will take place from 3.30pm – 4.30pm from 

Tuesday 25th February to Tuesday 1st April 2025 

inclusive. Numbers are limited therefore, places will 

be on a first come, first served basis.  

This club is accredited by the Children’s University. 

This club is funded by school sports funding. Should 

your child decide not to continue, please let us know. 

Places are limited. 

 

PARENTS EVENINGS 
Due to recent national events, we have had to consider 
how we provide parents evenings for the safety of all. 
We have had to review and amend our previous plans. 
 
Instructions for booking online and in person 
appointments were sent out last week and we are 
pleased to see the booking process has been used by 
parents who wish to book to see their child's class 
teacher. 
 
If you are visiting us in person, please use the main front 
door and wait on the red sofa. Class teachers will call you 
into the hall for your appointment. Please stick to time 
as these evenings are fully booked and we cannot extend 
your appointments beyond the time booked. 
  
We are looking forward to speaking with you. 
 

FRIENDS DISCO 
Friends of School have organised a disco for children 
who go to West Heslerton Primary School. This will 
be held on Friday 7th March 2025, 3:30 – 5pm. 
Bring your party clothes to school, change at the end 
of the day. Please bring your water bottle. 
Please pay £3 on ParentPay by Monday 24th 
February. Price includes snacks.  

KEEPER WOODS MATHS DAY WITH PARENTS 
Join us for the day to work with pupils from Keeper 
Wood to discover lots of fun maths. Family members of 
all ages with children in any class are invited to join us 
free of charge for lots of storytelling, problem-solving 
and puppet making, all involving everyday maths. 
 
In their pupil voice meetings, children requested the 
chance to make puppets. This will be a chance to make 
and play with them. 
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NATIONAL HORSERACING COLLEGE VISIT 
We were visited by staff from the National Horseracing College and ex pupil Joanna Mason. All pupils saw a video of a 
foal being born, how it stands up at less than an hour old and how it grows to be a fully grown horse. We looked at 
the training provided by the National Horseracing College to help us to learn to ride racehorses. 
All children looked over the helmets and body protection worn by jockeys to keep them safe. We tried on the 
colourful jockey silks and learnt that each horse owner has their own colours. We looked over saddles worn by horses 
during the races and learnt that these saddles can be many different weights. We felt and sniffed the horse’s food for 
their nose bags to keep their energy up. 
Children brushed piled carpets and used templates to explore patterns made on the horses during grooming. 
Everyone tried out the balance activities to practice being really steady before trying out the exercise horse. 
We had a super morning, thank you to all involved.  
 

               
 

              
 

Further information can be found at www.theNHC.co.uk 
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INTERNET SAFETY 
Next week is Internet Safety Day on Tuesday 
11th February.  
At school, children use a filtered internet system 
that makes it highly unlikely for children to 
access things they should not see. This system is 
closely monitored and immediate alerts sent to 
school if children type in unsuitable words or 
access anything inappropriate. 
At home, simple monitoring can ensure that 
your child stays safe on the internet. This is 
provided free via your broadband provider. 
GoCompare have compiled a guide to 
broadband parental controls and internet safety 
for children. This includes many of the main 
internet providers. Now is a great time to check 
that restrictions are age appropriate. 
https://www.gocompare.com/broadband/paren
tal-controls/ 
 

PARENTING SMART 
Parenting can be joyful but also very hard. Each 
week we aim to bring you a link that may be 
useful to you to find your way. This week's short 
clip is about bullying. 
 
My child might have bullied someone | 
Place2Be's Parenting Smart (youtube.com)  

DROP OFF AND COLLECTION REMINDER 
If you are walking your child up to school, 
please drop them at the school gate each 
morning. This saves congestion on the ramp! A 
member of staff will be on duty from 8:30am. 
 
We have had concerns from residents this week 
about children playing unsupervised near the 
church after school. Some residents’ gardens 
are in front of their houses and children have 
been playing in their gardens. Please check that 
you are aware of your children’s whereabouts 
for their safety.  
 
Please turn round at the top of the hill in the 
school gateway NOT in people’s driveways for 
pedestrian safety. We had a very near miss this 
week! 
 
For the continued safety of everyone in the 
school community we request that you drive at 
a safe and appropriate speed up and down the 
hill to school. 
 
Thank you for your ongoing support. 
 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=9Fcgibhtvyo
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=9Fcgibhtvyo
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COMMUNITY CUPPA 
Residents of all ages, parents and pre-schoolers are 
invited to join us at the village hall for a cuppa, a chat 
and a game of snakes and ladders.  
 

 
 

 

SCHOOL DINNER MENU 
 
North Yorkshire Caterers have planned a menu 
change next half term. This new menu will start on 
Monday 24th February. A hard copy has been sent 
home with your child today. 
 
In addition to the dishes shown, the children will have 
seasonal vegetables and bread offered each day. 
 
A vegetarian option is also available daily. Please ask 
at the office for menu variation forms for a vegetarian 
option or any dietary requirements to be met. These 
can be provided once forms are returned to school 
and alternative ingredients ordered. 
 
We thank Mrs Sefton (cook) and Mrs Charlton 
(kitchen assistant) for their hard work in preparing 
our meals and dining room experience each day. 
 
 


